

## **Turves Green Boys' School**

"An Aspirational Learning Community"

30th March 2021

Dear Pupils and Parents/Carers

## **Year 9 Options**

The Year 9 Options Process has officially been launched. This is a really exciting time in the education of every young person, as pupils choose which subjects they are going to study at KS4. Having been introduced to a wide range of subjects during KS3, pupils will now be able to make decisions, which will have a significant impact on the next steps in their education and future career.

Pupils were shown a presentation in Form Time on Tuesday morning explaining the process of deciding which subjects to take. During lessons this week and the first week after the Easter Holidays, teachers will inform pupils about each subject at KS4.

You will be able to find detailed information on the Turves Green Boys' School website. The link to Year 9 Options is on the home page, directly beneath the main picture. There is an introductory presentation, explaining the whole process. There are presentations and information pages about each subject. You will see links to helpful websites, as well as contact details for the members of staff who will be able to offer you further information.

We hope that you find the presentations informative and that this supports your son as he makes this significant decision at an exciting time of his education.

An email will be sent to every pupil, using their school email address. This email will include the link to a form, which pupils will complete to indicate which subjects they want to take. It is vital that pupils and families take the time to carefully consider all of the options. We strongly recommend that pupils talk to teachers, use the resources provided on our website and carefully reflect on how they will be able to achieve success as a result of making the best possible choices.

If you need any technical support, including a reminder of email addresses and passwords, please contact Mr Ahmed: <a href="mailto:d.ahmed@tgbs.co.uk">d.ahmed@tgbs.co.uk</a>

The deadline for completing the Options Process is Friday 23rd April.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school, where we will be delighted to provide personalised support.

Yours faithfully

Mr M Westwood

Careers Leader

Mestured

Head Teacher Mr A Inglis BMUS (Hons) PGCE